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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

MARCH 2022 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Know Your Parish Councillors 

Cllr. Neil Cass 

 

 

Newly appointed in November 2021 I would like to introduce myself. 

I have lived in Healing since August 2000 but have been associated with 
the village for a lot longer. 

Having been a player and manager of one of the village men’s football 
teams for many years. 

 Since leaving school I have worked in the seafood industry and through 
hard work and many long hours learning from successful business own-
ers, I now have the position of Operations Manager. 

When asked if I would be willing to attend a couple of council meeting 
to see what went on, I must admit I didn’t have a clue what the Parish 
council did. 

I’m slowly starting to understand what is required and hopefully as time 
goes by, may be able to contribute more. 

 It’s important to look after our village and listen to any concerns the 
residents may have no matter how big or small. 

As the village grows, it is important that the village council is supported. 

When I’m not working, my hobbies are walking my dogs. A growing in-
terest in antiques, and still follow the football. 

But my biggest interest is road cycling, something that I’ve got back into 
at the start of the covid lockdown.  

 

I’m looking forward to being part of the Parish Council. 

 

Neil Cass  
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The Council meeting for February held in the existing Village Hall and saw mem-

bers of the public attending to raise issues and also observe for interest.  It is 

hoped to hold the March meeting in the new Village Hall meeting room, even 

though the Hall won’t be open officially to hirers at that point. 

Highways and Footpaths   

A quarterly highways meeting with the Parish Council and NELC will be held in 

the next month or so—four meetings a year are usually held. 

Planning Applications 

The planning applications considered at the meeting for February were as fol-

lows: 

 

Planning Application Reference: DM/1196/21/FUL  

Proposal: Erect one dwelling with associated landscaping, boundary treat-
ments and car parking bay (Amended Plans received 4th January 2022)  

Location: Land At Orchard Fields Healing 

Objections – the Parish Council objected to this development pre-amendment 
and would reiterate its objections to the proposal.  The amendments do not im-
pact upon the view that this dwelling is not appropriate at this location and rep-
resents overintensification of this site.  The property is being shoe-horned into a 
small space which would be better left as general amenity space to improve the 
residential aspects of the site.  Another property is unacceptable at this location.   

 

And continued on next page…….. 

 

 
 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

March 2022 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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 Parish council notes continued….. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/1211/21/FUL Proposal: Erect 8 dwellings 
to include garages, landscaping and access  

Location: Land At Buddleia Close Healing 

Objections – whilst the Parish Council recognises that development will take 
place on this site, and has no objections to that in principle, it does support sev-
eral neighbour’s concerns with regard to the proposed landscaping which threat-
ens to overshadow neighbouring gardens and dwellings.  The members also had 
concerns on possible intrusion from the proposed balcony on the larger end 
dwelling.  The Parish Council would ask for amended plans to be submitted ad-
dressing the landscaping issues. 

 
Police Matters 

The Parish Council continues to receive its monthly police report, which is pub-

lished in the News each month.  The Members were slightly alarmed at the in-

crease in the number of incidents and so has asked a member of the policing 

team to be present at the next meeting in March if possible. 

 

Village Hall Project 

The build is now complete apart from minor snagging works and the completion 

of a footpath to the door, which are all in the process of being completed. Secu-

rity measures are then being fitted at the building and then flooring will also be 

completed.  The Council needs to vacate the existing building by the end of 

March 2022 and it seems that this will be the moving date to move all the hirers 

over.  An official opening event is still being planned.  All current hirers have 

been kept appraised of progress and many have visited the Hall to look round. 

 
Parks and other sites 

The new play equipment for Fords Avenue Park should be installed by the time 

this Newsletter is delivered.  Many thanks to Your Place for donating the equip-

ment to us and to Hodson and Kauss for organising its relocation for us. 
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Finance 

As previously reported in the December/January edition, the budget and pre-

cept requirement have been set and these were published in full in that edi-

tion of the Newsletter. 

All financial information is also published on the website for the Parish Coun-

cil. 

 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 

PARISH COUNCIL VACANCIES 

The Parish Council still has a couple of casual vacancies and any resident 

interested in getting involved is welcome to come along to a Council 

meeting to observe and see what the Council actually does and what it 

gets involved in, both independently and in liaison with NELC. 

If anyone would like an informal chat on perhaps putting themselves for-

ward for the Council, then do please speak to either an existing member 

or ring the Clerk, Kathy, on 07494 577661 for an informal chat.   

The main commitment to make is to be able to attend meetings of the 

Council which are held on the second calendar Tuesday of each month.  

There are other meetings to become involved in as each individual mem-

ber wishes but the main commitment is the main Council meeting each 

month. 

The eligibility criteria is mainly that you should be over 18, live in the Vil-

lage and have done so for more than a year, or have your primary place of 

work within the Village or live within 3 miles of the centre of the Village. 
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Time to get walking again! 

At this time of year we start to think about the mud drying up 
and getting out to walk in the beautiful English Countryside 
again, but where to find new and interesting walks? 

Walking in Lincolnshire https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/
lincs has hundreds of walks to download and print, free, it also 
has books of walks, details of all the walking groups in the county 
and much more. Whether you want to walk on your own or with 
a group all the information is there in one place. 

John Harris (the custodian of the website) said ‘There is so much 
walking information on the web but it is difficult to find. Walking 
in Lincolnshire (part of the Walking in England website) has 
brought it together in one place so whether you are walking from 
home, or away on holiday, you will be able to find a walk suitable 
for you’. 

With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note 
of suitability for pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a 
walk to enjoy. 

So home or away, check out the websites and get walking! 

John Harris 

www.walkinginengland.co.uk 

john@walkinginengland.co.uk 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.walkinginengland.co.uk%2Flincs&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc919e3cd24014a8b447908d9ea1b7a44%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637798226019102009%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMD
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.walkinginengland.co.uk%2Flincs&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc919e3cd24014a8b447908d9ea1b7a44%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637798226019102009%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMD
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.walkinginengland.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc919e3cd24014a8b447908d9ea1b7a44%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637798226019102009%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQ
mailto:john@walkinginengland.co.uk


 

30 

POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update February 2022 

Crime 

There were twenty seven reported crimes across the Wolds Ward dur-
ing January, of which thirteen have occurred in Healing.  

There have been four reports of cars being entered. Overnight 14
th
 & 

15th January a car parked on Clematis Avenue was entered. Despite 
being searched, nothing was stolen.                                                                                          
During the early hours of 15

th
 January property was stolen from an in-

secure vehicle parked on Bluebell Court.                                                                                     
Between 14

th
 & 17

th
 February a secure car parked on Wisteria Drive 

was entered by unknown means. Property was stolen.                                                                           
During the early hours of 16

th
 January, another car parked on Bluebell 

Court was entered. CDs were amongst the property stolen.   

During the afternoon of 30
th

 January eggs were thrown at windows and 
through the letterbox of a property on Larkspur Avenue.                                                                      
Damage was caused at a factory on EuroParc by a known employee. 

Other offences include:                                                                                  
A runner was bitten on his leg and hand by a Jack Russell dog on 
Marsh Lane on the afternoon of 26

th
 January.                                                                                                                 

One minor public order offence.                                                                                              
One report of stalking (as previously reported).                                                                             
Two reports of sending malicious communications.                                                                          

Into February, there have been seven crimes reported so far (8
th
 Jan) 

in the Wolds Ward. Two assaults and sending inappropriate images 
over mobile phones.  

There have been two reports of ASB.                                                                                          
Youths causing issues in the grounds of the British Legion Club.                                          
One neighbour dispute. 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 2056 Chris Skelton Christopher.skelton@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                               
PCSO 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                 
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April Healing News 

The next edition will be for April 2022 

Any items for inclusion in the April edition should be with us 

by  

Friday 11th March 2022 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

mailto:Christopher.skelton@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 8th March 2022 

And 

Tuesday  12th April 2022 

7.00 PM. 

All meetings will take place at the new Village Hall on Poplar 

Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing—this for Council meetings 

only at the  present time. 

 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date. 

 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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Why not advertise your business with us?  The 

Newsletter is published online and is also delivered 

to over 1,000 homes in the Village.   

There are special rates for long-term advertising and 

the feedback from our advertisers is excellent. 

If you would like to advertise with us, please contact 

us on 07494 577661 or email us at healingpari-

shcouncil@outlook.com 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Neil Cass  neilc.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Carol Hawkins carol.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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Platinum Jubilee 

Beacon Lighting 

Thursday 2nd June 2022 

Poplar Road Park, Healing 

The Parish Council has registered with the national event 

of lighting a beacon for the Queen’s Platinum    Jubilee.  

All beacons have to be lit at 9.45 pm on the Thursday 

2nd June and so the Healing Beacon will be lit at that 

time up on Poplar Road Park, Healing. 

Residents are warmly invited to come along and join in 

with this historic event. 

The Council is planning the details of the event but it is 

anticipated it will start  on that evening and culminate 

with the lighting of the Beacon. 

Watch this space for further details !!!!!! 
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HEALING BOWLS CLUB 

POPLAR ROAD BOWLING GREEN, HEALING 

Healing Bowls Club members are hoping to return to bowling at the end of 
April/beginning of May after an absence of several months due to the rebuild-
ing of the bowls pavilion to create the new Village Hall.   

 

 The Bowls Club members take part in several local league and club competi-
tions and we would welcome anyone (beginners or experienced players) who 
would like to become a member of the club. If you are interested in joining the 

club please come to our pre-season meeting at 7pm on Wednesday 23rd 
March 2022 at the Village Hall.  

 

We also have a friendly “roll-up” every Wednesday morning from 10 am to 12 
noon for those who either want to gain a bit more experience or who are not 
interested in playing competitively but just want to have some exercise and 
fun.  The roll up is open to everyone – you do not have to be a member of the 
club - so if you are interested just turn up at the green at 9.45 a.m. on any 
Wednesday morning commencing on Wednesday 27th April 2022. We can 
provide some bowls and tuition but please wear flat, smooth soled shoes.  

 

We are also planning to hold an Open Day on Saturday 30th April 2022  
from 10am to 12 noon - weather permitting,  (or Saturday 7th 
May 2022 in case of poor weather),  so that anyone who is interested 

in learning to play bowls,  or improve their bowling skills, can come along and  
have a go to see if they would like to join us.  We can provide the bowls for you 
to use on the morning and you do not need any special equipment other than 
flat, smooth soled shoes. If any of these arrangements change we will advise in 
the next edition of Healing News.   

 

If you require any further information or assistance, please contact Roy Lincoln 
(Tel  882325 ) or Sylvia Hoyland (Tel 507704) . 

We look forward to welcoming old and new members soon.   
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Village Walk  

You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday March 13th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 3-4 
miles.   

Spring is with us so all welcome to join us.    

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 for 
further information 

New service launched to help connect residents to the 
services they need  
A new service has launched to help North East Lincoln-
shire residents find the services they need.  
‘ConnectNEL’ is a helpful and friendly 24 hours a day, 7 
days a week signposting service run by the team at Cen-
tre4 on Wootton Road. It is a single point of access to 
help the community to find support, information, and 
guidance from voluntary and community organisations 
on a wide range of topics including benefits, debt ad-
vice, employment, healthy living, and social activities.  
Call 01472 403403. 
A supporting online directory of local services and activ-
ities is available at https://nelincs.simplyconnect.uk/  
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HOWZAT  

for a New Generation 

 

 

With over 120 participants since 2019, and a number now representing local 
clubs, the ALL STARS programme (5-8 years) and the new DYNAMOS pro-
gramme (8-12 years) is focussed on softball cricket games to help develop a love 
for the sport, and talent for the future around the villages.  With a fantastic 
group of volunteers alongside ECB accredited coaches, one of whom was re-
cently awarded Coach of the Year, the focus is fun in a safe environment whilst 
developing confidence, skills, fitness and teamwork. We have been lucky 
enough to receive some additional funding for equipment, so everything is pro-
vided at minimal cost to ensure everyone can participate. 

Healing Community Junior Cricket Club has rapidly grown over the last few 
years from where Tim, Steve and Chris all saw the urgent need for youngsters to 
be brought into the game for its future.  With declining participation of local 
cricket, schools reducing facilities/teams and a heavy focus towards other sports 
despite the success of the England Men’s and Women’s cricket teams in the 
World Cups recently it was important to change this.  Just a handful of clubs in 
the area support junior development and with Healing children showing such 
interest, developing a more local offering seemed a great idea. 

Sessions run from around Easter to the end of the summer usually and this year 
training has even continued indoors throughout the winter.  All children from 
ages 5-12 are welcome to participate in the sessions, whatever their ability and 
with almost half of all participants now female this really has become a sport for 
everyone.  As a result of the success and enthusiasm of the children, Healing 
Hawks have entered a Grimsby League Under 11 mixed team this year, the first 
new junior team for quite some time.  In addition, there will be many softball 
cricket matches and mini festivals throughout the season ensuring that all par-
ticipants get plenty of opportunity to play cricket this year. 

So why not have a look at the activities we run, get your children signed up and 
involved, and consider volunteering to help run sessions where no experience of 
cricket is necessary, and any training needed will be provided if required.  

www.faceboook.com/healingjuniorcricketclub 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnelincs.simplyconnect.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7C1fd94cb1536a481e092608d9e27a91d1%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637789838350250137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQI


 

24 

 

13 

CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR MARCH 2022 

 

Sunday   6th  March    11am     Morning Worship    Mr K Onn 

 

Sunday   13th March     9am     Holy Communion    Rev. Mark Hutson 

 

Sunday   20th March    11am    Morning Prayer        Mrs C Coleman 

 

Sunday   27th March    11am    Morning Worship     Mr K Onn 

Mothering Sunday 

 

The Rev Mark Hutson 07745369630 

 

Churchwardens: 

Christina Coleman 01472 280120 

Kevin Onn  01472 883478 

 

Find us on Facebook 'Healing Parish Church' for any additional information 

 

The church is open on a Tuesday afternoon from 2pm for private prayer, 
ending with a service of Evening Prayer at 4.30pm. 

 

Enquiries for marriages and christenings please get in 
touch with  churchwardens. 
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Healing Parish Council 

Invitation to Quote for Grounds Maintenance Works 

Quotations are invited for the following works.  Please ensure quotations show 

prices for the individual sections of work as per the schedule shown. 

 

Poplar Road Park 

Weekly emptying of bins on the park and removal of waste 

Cutting of grass inside the playground area – once weekly from May to Sep-

tember; once monthly from October to April each year.   

Cutting grass on bowling green – twice weekly from April to October with 

cuts taking place around the bowling club’s match schedule,  scarifying 

twice per year as agreed with Parish Clerk and organising out of season 

treatments with Parish Clerk.  A specialist mower is provided by the 

Parish Council for the green cutting. 

Organising servicing and any necessary repairs for the bowling green mow-

er as required and agreed with the Parish Clerk. 

 

Quantock Gardens 

Cutting of grass on small verge area – once weekly from May to September; 

once monthly from October to April each year. 

Cornflower Copse 

Twice yearly clearance, strimming, tidying of dyke at Copse and cutting back 

of hedge along the footpath to keep footpath clear. 

Chapel Footpath Hedge 

Cutting hedge along entire length and tidying as required twice per year 

upon instruction/agreement with Parish Clerk at times appropriate for 

hedges to be cut. 
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HEALING GARDEN CLUB 

At our recent AGM we heard that we have an enjoyable 

year ahead with speakers and visits planned. 

Please note that we will be meeting from April at the New Village Hall,Poplar 

Rd ,Healing on the 1st Tuesday of each month@7.30pm,however our March 

meeting will be held in the old Village Hall on Great Coates Rd as the New Hall 

will not be quite complete.Could members and visitors not arrive before 7.25 

as any earlier it may be difficult to park as the earlier hirers will not have exit-

ed the cark park. 

Tuesday 1st March @7.30pm Old Village Hall 

We are delighted to be able to welcome Dave Wright who will tell us how to 

identify the differences between butterflies and moths and how to encourage 

more of them into our gardens and the countryside around us.Dave is a lead-

ing member of the RSPB and Lincolnshire Wildlife Trust and travels the world 

in his work in the preservation of these beautiful creatures. 

“If a butterfly flutters its wings in the Amazon rainforest it can change the 

weather half a world away! 

Tuesday 5th April @ 7.30pm New Village Hall 

Finally the Spring Flower Show is back ! 

Enclosed in this News is the schedule for the classes in the show,the club will 

provide the containers for the exhibits,so all you need are your Spring flow-

ers. 

New members are always very welcome,the cost of membership is £5.00 

which mostly covers all 12 meetings.We do try,on a yearly basis, to organise a 

bus trip to the RHS Harlow Carr gardens,to which as members of the RHS we 

have free entry. 

For further details call 01472887966. 
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Healing Moated Site 

To cut a 1.5 metre wide strip/walkway around the site as directed once per 

month from April through to October inclusive each year. 

 

All quotations should be shown separately and quotations will be accepted 

for part works if contractors are not able to carry out all works.  The success-

ful contractor(s) will be responsible for removing all detritus from site and 

disposing of it in an appropriate manner. 

 

All quotations should show the price per visit and/or the price for the whole 

year, whichever is appropriate to each section.   

 

To confirm the locations and to ask any questions please contact the Parish 

Clerk, Mrs. K. Peers, on 07494 577661 or email to 

‘healingparishcouncil@outlook.com’. 

Quotations should be received by 12.00 noon on Friday 4th 

March 2022.   

Quotations should be sent to the Chairman, Cllr. Paul Fieldgate. 

Quotations can be posted to  

Cllr. Fieldgate at 6 Lucas Court, Healing  

or emailed to Cllr. Fieldgate at paulf.healingparish@gmail.com. 

mailto:paulf.healingparish@gmail.com
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

MARCH 2022 

March 6th  
At Healing 10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mr. Peter Ede 
At Keelby  10.00 a.m. Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 
         Holy Communion 
 
March 13th  
At Keelby 10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mrs. Nikki Coles 
 
March 20th  
At Healing 10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede 
At Keelby 10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mr. Mark Lenton 
 
March 27th  
At Keelby 10.00 a.m. Preacher: Mr. Andrew Gadd  
 

Flower Rota for March 
March 6th      Mrs. A. Dent 
March 13th  At Keelby 
March 20th  Mrs.A. Lambert 
March 27th At Keelby 
 
Sunday club 10.00 a.m. at Keelby 
         

Minister  Rev’d  Neil Vickers 
Tel: 01472-871199 

e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  
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mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com
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It’s good to talk and be heard 

NELC is holding some ‘listening’ events which it is encouraging residents to 

attend.  Cabinet Members from NELC will be present and these events are an 

opportunity for residents to raise issues directly. 

These are drop-in sessions and no appointments are necessary. 

 

The next sessions are as follows: 

Grimsby Town Hall between 5pm and 7pm on Monday, 
7 March. 

Immingham Civic Centre between 5.30pm and 7.30pm 
on Thursday, 10 March. 

 

Council Leader, Philip Jackson, said he and Cabinet colleagues were looking 
forward to hearing more about issues facing communities where they live. 

“This was something we pledged to do when we were elected back in 2019. 
We managed to hold some before COVID-19 called a halt to all face-to-face 
contact and so we are really pleased to be able to bring them back,” he said. 

He recalled how, after the first successful sessions, issues were raised that 
have now been dealt with such as cleaning up the River Freshney and being a 
key part of resolving the closure of the Suggitt’s Lane crossing, with a new 
footbridge opening shortly. 

“As with the first sessions, this won’t be any sort of decision-making forum, 
but we’re keen to make sure we’re accessible to the public and we hope peo-
ple will take the opportunity to come and discuss some of the key things either 
already going on or planned for the area.” 

Cllr Jackson also emphasised the events would not replace or impact on ward 
surgeries currently held by councillors from across all the area’s political par-
ties. 
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View from the Pew 

Where would we be without words?  They are essential for meaningful every-

day living!  Some people find crosswords enrich their daily lives, or  word 

games like wordle or scrabble.  I have a friend who has had to move into a care 

home due to poor health, and when she was telling me about it, the highlight 

was that she had beaten the resident expert at scrabble and was now queen of 

the home as far as scrabble was concerned!  

In this month of March the word Lent is part of the life.  The meaning is quite 

different from the ordinary verb to lend, which means that the use of some-

thing is given to someone on the understanding that it will be given back. Lent 

with a capital originates in an old English word, Lenten, which means spring. 

Lent is marked by the church during the six weeks before Easter.  It commemo-

rates the time Jesus spent in the desert working out how God wanted Him to 

conduct His ministry of love. Easter marks the death and resurrection of Jesus - 

the word Easter is thought to originate from the goddess Eastre, who was asso-

ciated with spring. 

So Christians in Lent are invited to spend time in tune with the time Jesus 

spent in the desert, praying and fasting, working out God’s will for His ministry.  

I was interested to read that the practice of mirroring Jesus’s  time of delibera-

tion and fasting only began in the ninth century. I wonder how many people 

nowadays actually take the challenge seriously?   The joke about giving up 

chocolate for Lent seems to be more in tune with the reality nowadays! 

So maybe during the weeks before Easter we can pause in our busy and covid-

confusing lives to consider what the life, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ 

can mean for us in our inward being. It is the key to the integral inward spiritu-

al part of us, which our faith teaches survives death, just as Jesus did on Easter 

Day. 

Elizabeth Ede 
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Healing Citizenship Award 

2022/23 

The Parish Council is once again inviting 

nominations for this prestigious award which  

comes with the presentation of the Keith Walton Trophy. 

Nominations should be made in support of either individuals or 

groups, couples etc. who you feel have made a significant 

contribution to the life of the Village. 

That contribution can be seen through voluntary work, sporting 

achievement, supporting village groups or just being an active 

citizenship who contributes in some way to enhance the life of  

Healing Village. 

If you  know an individual or a team or group of people you 

would like to nominate for the award, email or write in and let 

us know. 

Emails should be sent to: 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com or you can write in to  

Healing Parish Council, 1 Beach View Court, Norfolk Lane, 

Cleethorpes DN35 8BT 

Nominations should be submitted by the closing date of 

Friday 8th April 2022 and all received will be acknowledged. 

 

19 

New Village Hall Project Update 

The new village hall has now had all the building works 

completed and we are just waiting for the flooring to be laid in 

line with the necessary safety requirements. 

Other works being carried out whilst we wait for the flooring 

have included fitting cabinet locks in the kitchen for various 

village groups who use the Hall on a regular basis, sorting out 

storage with existing Hall users, fitting a baby change station, 

ordering blinds for the large windows, doors to the hatch from 

the kitchen into the main hall and doing some tidying up of 

boxing in etc. 

There has also been a new field gate and pedestrian gate fitted 

up at the Park as the old gates and posts were rotten, and a new 

path has now been laid to meet the ramp put in by the building 

contractors.   The ramp and path etc. were required by building 

control.  Edging to the path and a safety balustrade at the 

entrance to the Hall have now also been fitted. 

There will be further works to the outside of the project, with the 

land where it has been disturbed by building works, being 

cultivated and then when its slightly warmer, there will be new 

grass sown. 

The Council will be moving out of the old Hall by the end of 

March and most of our existing hirers have now been and visited 

the new facility and are thrilled with the result.  An official open 

event will be held to allow residents to come up and have a look 

around. 


